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Yosemite West becomes the first Mariposa County community to complete a Community
Wildfire Protection Plan (CWPP)
Yosemite National Park, California, July 13, 2008

At their June 17 meeting, the Mariposa County Board of Supervisors unanimously approved a
Community Wildfire Protection Plan (CWPP) for Yosemite West. Yosemite West is the first
Mariposa County community to complete a CWPP, which will become part of the overall Mariposa
County CWPP that is being prepared by the Mariposa County Fire Safe Council.

The Board of Supervisors’ approval was the final step in a process that included approval by
Mariposa County Fire Department’s Chief Jim Wilson, Cal Fire’s Chief Mikel Martin, and Yosemite
National Park’s Fire Use Manager Michael Beasley.

The non-profit Yosemite West Property & Homeowners, Inc. (Y WPHI) was awarded a grant in 2006
from the National Park Service administered by the California Fire Safe Council to complete its
CWPP. YWPHI used this federal funding, and matching funds from the Mariposa County Fire
Department and Yosemite West property owners, along with support from its fiscal sponsor, the
Yosemite/Sequoia Resource Conservation & Development Council, to complete the vital project.

A CWPP is a planning tool for at-risk communities in the Wildland-Urban Interface (WUI), areas
where homes meet with undeveloped wildlands, to identify and reduce the risk of wildfire across the
landscape and jurisdictional boundaries. It is developed through a collaborative process that identifies
and prioritizes potential solutions, so that when funding is sought to address wildfire issues, there is
a comprehensive overall plan from which to start. A CWPP neither guarantees funding nor regulates
actions, but communities with completed plans have a competitive edge for grants for hazard fuel
reduction projects.

Wildfires in California have destroyed homes and entire neighborhoods, garnered national media
attention, and created momentum for the passage of federal and state legislation addressing wildfire

risk. A CWPP is a crucial step in communities working to protect themselves.

For more information, contact the Y WPHI Fire Safety committee at firesafety@yosemitewest.org.
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